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First Phase of Reimagine Pleasant Street Open to Traffic 
The critical first phase of the project is complete ahead of schedule 

 
NOBLESVILLE, INDIANA (Nov. 12, 2024) – The first phase of the Reimagine Pleasant Street project, which 
includes Pleasant Street from River Road to the new roundabout at 10th Street, is now open to traffic.  

The new roundabout at the intersection of 10th Street and Pleasant Street was recently opened to traffic. Phase 
1 also included the new bridge over the White River, a roundabout at River Road and Pleasant Street, and two 
roundabouts along Eighth Street.  

“The new Pleasant Street is a transformational corridor for our community,” said Noblesville Mayor Chris 
Jensen. “We were excited to celebrate with everyone at the Party on Pleasant, and I’m proud to say this phase 
opened ahead of schedule. We are continuing to work on the remaining two phases to complete the new east-
west corridor that will ease the commute for everyone traveling to and through our city.” 

Phase 2 will include widening existing Pleasant Street from 11th Street to 19th Street to four lanes and 
reconstructing the roundabout at 19th Street to a two-lane roundabout. Pleasant Street from 13th Street to 16th 
Street is anticipated to close mid-January, weather permitting. Until this closure, Pleasant Street will remain 
fully open from River Road through State Route 37 to Union Chapel Road.  

Phase 3 includes new road construction from River Road to the intersection of Hague Road and State Route 32. 
As part of Phase 3 construction, crews will build a new bridge over Cicero Creek and a roundabout at the 
intersection of Hague Road and SR 32. The roundabout will be constructed in coordination and partnership with 
the Indiana Department of Transportation and will include a full closure of the intersection of Hague Road and 
SR 32 beginning in summer 2025. 

#  #  # 
 
Reimagine Pleasant Street is a transformative project for the city of Noblesville to improve future mobility and complement 
the growth of the city. When complete, the project will create a safe, vibrant corridor for residents to drive, walk, or bike to 
downtown Noblesville while alleviating traffic congestion along SR 32. To learn more about the project, visit 
https://www.reimaginepleasantst.com/.  
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